LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 14th September 2016 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:
D Grout – In the Chair

				Councillors
		
Y Blood		A Samson	N Cope		R Wilkinson		M Jeffery	B Dunn
								
The meeting started at 7.30pm.  There were members of the public  3  present  and PSCO Donner Fenner

Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies – Received from Cllr Halsay & WBC Councillor C Hallam & J Bone

30/16	Declarations of Interest – DPIs –  N Cope Belgrove Park – none other declared.

31/16	Public Participation and Police Report –

Police July and August figures

Theft x 1 - Hardwick Road – pushbike stolen from garden.

Burglary dwelling x2 - Main Street – forced entry (nothing stolen)
Hardwick road – car key burglary (vehicle stolen)

Criminal Damage  21st July to 8th Aug, School playing equipment damaged

Violence x 3 all domestic
 
Police stated that there had been a spate of burglaries within the Wellingborough villages but that the perportrator had been apprehended.

Public – It was stated that HGV’s were driving through the village.  The PCSO stated that if the company name or number plate could be forwarded to the police then they would speak to the owners/drivers.

Query fibre optic broadband for the village.

Chair thanked WBC Councillor and public for their comments.

32/16	Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 13th July 2016 were agreed and signed by the Chair a as true record.

33/16	Financial Matters/Policies

Resolved to accept payments of £2891.62 for September 2016 including a late invoice for £550 for the grass cutting of Belgrove Park
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· Bank statement of £37,413.32 was noted. 
· The external audit report had been received with no matters arising.
· Discussion took place regarding a new laptop and it was agreed that the Clerk could chose a laptop, antivirus and word package up to the value of £1000.00

34/16	Highways

· It was noted that information had been received regarding the closure of the Mad Mile roundabout that would take place for 20 weeks within the next 18months.  Police stated that if names or number plates were sent through to the police they could speak to the companies about avoiding the area.  To investigate when the road will be re-opened and ask PSCO to attend village when possible.
· Minutes of the JAG meeting had been sent to councillors prior to the meeting there was no update on the schools due to the summer holidays.  HGV’s are a problem in several rural areas. Suggestion was made that road signs could be cleaned. Discussion also took place on public space protection orders which would need to be applied for through WBC with supporting evidence.
· Post for speed sign still not installed – Clerk to chase
· VAS – details of the traffic passing through the village were sent to councillors with comparisons 2 weeks before the school opened and 2 weeks after the school had opened.  Variable speeds and volume of traffic were recorded.  Currently signs are situated on Orlingbury Road and Main Street.  Concern has been raised regarding the volume of traffic passing through the village once Appleby Lodge opens.  Suggest that highways be contacted in order to monitor traffic and speed.
· Councillors had met with Balfour Beatty regarding the lights within the village which could be changed/switched off due to the increase in unmetered supply costs.  Councillors had looked at the current lights and it was agreed to ask Balfour Beatty for a cost in order to test the lights. It was RESOLVED to accept the quotation of £628.00 to have the inspection carried out.
· Discussion took place regarding installing dog bag dispensers in the village.  It was agreed to look at the cost of a dog bin for Frisby Lane.
· Cllr Bone attended the evening.
· Discussion took place regarding the maintenance and upkeep of the village planters.  It was suggested to place an advert in the village magazine for a volunteer to look after them.

35/16	Reports – 
· Belgrove Park – Some weeds were growing through the tarmac area in the play area which may need to be sprayed with weed killer.  It was noted that a small area of wet pore was damaged of which it was agreed to monitor the wear.  The wet pore is also shrinking away from the edges which will also be monitored
· Discussion took place regarding the fencing along bottom section of Belgrove Park along the Wellingborough Road area.  It was proposed to have a site meeting and add the item for discussion to the November agenda
· Village Hall – Nothing to report
· Police liaison and Safety – Meeting with highways scheduled to discuss options that are available in order to combat speeding in the village.
36/16	Planning Information
· WP/16/00436/FUL – change of use to Transport Depot – 6 Finedon Sidings – SO were suspended in order for Cllr Bone to report that permission had been granted for the change of use.  It was stated that the Borough officers could not refuse the application regarding the highway on a planning issue as this had not been raised by highways as a problem. – SO resumed.
· WP/16/00453/OHL – 3 overhead spans – land north Oatfield House – Permission granted
· WP/16/00445/FUL – Rear & side extension – 15 Kings Lane – no objections
· WP/16/00446/LBC – Rear & side extension – 15 Kings Lane – no objections

37/16	Correspondence

· There was a number being launched in September ,105, where power cuts could be reported 



[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.				Chair
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